
IN THE MATTER  of the Resource Management Act 1991 

AND 

IN THE MATTER  of application U190438 by The New Zealand 
King Salmon Company Limited for Coastal 
Permit (Marine Farm) – North of Cape Lambert, 
North Marlborough 

BEFORE Marlbourough District Council (MDC) 

 

Minute # 2 of the Hearing Commissioners – Barges – Landscape Graphic 
Supplement 

1. The hearing panel visited the site of the proposal on Wednesday 29 September 2021.  
During the site visit we noted that recreational vessels were reasonably easy to see on 
the horizon several kilometres away (distance verified by the Harbour Master driving our 
boat). 

2. We consider that the landscape evidence would benefit from inclusion of a graphic 
supplement with the proposed barges (i.e. vessels of the same bulk) overlaid on the 
horizon from various viewpoints such as those used by Mr Bentley in his graphic 
supplement.  In particular we are interested in the view looking north towards the Site 
from Cape Lambert, approximately 5.60 kilometres from the Site boundary.   

3. We hereby direct that the Applicant provide a barge graphic supplement as outlined in 
Paragraph 2.  This should be provided prior to hearing the landscape evidence from Mr 
Hudson. 

4. I direct that the Administrator and Hearings Facilitator, Sue Bulfield-Johnston, circulate 
this minute and all information outlined above to all parties to the proceedings. 

 

Dated: 6 October 2021. 

 

Craig Welsh 

Chairman 


